# Closed: Financial health notice to improve: Havering College of Further and Higher Education

#### Help us improve GOV.UK

To help us improve GOV.UK, we'd like to know more about your visit today. We'll send you a link to a feedback form. It will take only 2 minutes to fill in. Don't worry we won't send you spam or share your email address with anyone.

Email address	
---------------	--

Send me the survey

## UKAEA CEO is a finalist in Blavatnik Awards for Young Scientists



Professor Ian Chapman

UKAEA CEO Professor Ian Chapman has today been named as a finalist in the prestigious 2020 Blavatnik Awards for Young Scientists in the UK.

The annual awards, organised by the Blavatnik Family Foundation and the New York Academy of Sciences, recognise innovative discoveries in a range of fields from microbubble engineering to the discovery of new planets; fossil dating to nuclear fusion.

Whilst Professor Chapman was personally delighted with the award, he was keen to see the bigger picture: "I know this is a cliché, but I do genuinely see

this as an award for UKAEA," he explained. "I think this recognition reflects the increased interest in, and awareness of, fusion. I am sure it will result in an ever-wider group of stakeholders being made aware of the transformative nature of what we are trying to achieve here at Culham."

Published 15 January 2020

### Time to step up and save our ocean

Environment Minster Rebecca Pow has called for governments around the world to join the UK-led 30by30 initiative to protect at least 30% of the planet's ocean by 2030.

2020 is a critical year for ocean protection, with the UK government pressing for higher marine protection targets, currently set at 10%, to be agreed as part of a new global biodiversity framework in October 2020.

Speaking at the <u>Greenpeace</u> launch later today (15 January) of an animated film depicting endangered marine life, the Minister is expected to say:

Climate change is ocean change. The blue lungs that cover our planet underpin all health and wealth worldwide — yet we're on track to lose the coral reefs that support over a quarter of marine species.

In my lifetime we've lost a shocking half the population of our marine species, half our coastal wetlands, and half our Arctic ice, imperilling hundreds of millions of people living less than 10 meters above current sea levels.

So those of us who can help must step up to support the ocean to adapt to climate change. Our government is already rolling out nature-based solutions to tackle it, for example our work to maintain and enhance 20,000 hectares of mighty mangroves in Madagascar, Indonesia, Latin America, and the Caribbean.

But change requires collective effort. That's why we're calling for at least 30% of the world's ocean to be safeguarded by Marine Protected Areas in the course of this decade.

Supporting the need to raise awareness of the vital importance of increased global marine protection is Sting. The musician and activist is the narrator of a new video launched today on the pressing need for global action on ocean protection, created in partnership with the <a href="International Union for Conservation of Nature">International Union for Conservation of Nature</a>, and screened at the Greenpeace event.

#30by30: for the protection of 30% of the ocean by 2030.

Evidence shows that the current 10% global biodiversity targets do not provide adequate protection against biodiversity loss. Increasing the breadth of Marine Protected Areas is crucial to mitigate the devastating impacts of climate change — not just on our marine environment, but the entire ecosystem.

Environment Minister, Rebecca Pow, will say:

As Australian bushfires burn and with Amazonian ashes an everyday picture, we are reminded more than ever that we are in this together. We need to tackle climate change, biodiversity loss, and poverty.

That means acting now for our whole ocean — and leaving no one behind.

I thank the outstanding musician, Sting, for lending his voice to highlight the pressures our wonderful and vulnerable ocean is under.

The UK is at the forefront of marine protection and now has more than 50% of UK waters, including that of our Overseas Territories, set to be within Marine Protected Areas by 2020. We have recently designated 41 new Marine Conservation Zones (MCZs), spanning 12,000 square kilometres — an area almost eight times the size of Greater London — for a total of 91 MCZs. This means that over 40% of English waters designated as marine protection areas.

At the United Nations General Assembly in September 2019, the UK Prime Minister <u>announced a Global Ocean Alliance of countries</u> in initial support of the 30by30 target.

They include: Belgium, Belize, Costa Rica, Finland, Gabon, Kenya, Palau, Portugal, Seychelles, Vanuatu, Nigeria and <u>Sweden</u>.

This year, the UK government invites all countries to sign up to this ambition, with the hope that 30by30 marine protection target will be agreed as part of a new global biodiversity framework at the Convention on Biological Diversity Conference of Parties in October 2020.

Today's event marks the public launch of a Defra video on the 30by30 Global

Ocean Alliance, narrated by Sting. The film is available on <u>YouTube</u>, or <u>downloadable at this link</u> (Chrome compatible).

### Coastguard help care workers during stormy weather



Western Isles council requested the assistance of the Tarbert, Benbecula and Bragar coastguard rescue teams and two Stornoway based senior coastal operations officers.

Using their 4X4 vehicles and knowledge of driving in severe weather and high tide conditions they were able to transport care workers around the area to reach those people who are among the most vulnerable in the community.

Stornoway coastal area commander Murdo McCaulay said: "The Western Isles were hit by gale force winds and heavy rain coinciding with high spring tides which made driving conditions extremely difficult.

"Our officers, both volunteer and full time, are trained to drive in these conditions and are happy to be called upon by the other emergency services and the local authorities to assist delivery of essential services.

"With the assistance of our teams more than a dozen people were visited on Monday 13 January that may have otherwise been left isolated and vulnerable in the severe weather conditions brought about by Storm Brendan."

Published 15 January 2020

#### Coasts on the front line

Thank you very much for inviting me to open the first day of an inspiring programme of discussion.

The name of this conference — "coastal futures" — is a fantastic provocation. It invites us to look to the horizon and see what the future holds for us — and our coasts.

The Governor of the Bank of England, Mark Carney, has talked about the "tragedy of the horizon" — saying that "the catastrophic impacts of climate change will be felt beyond the traditional horizons of most banks, investors and financial policymakers".

This conference gives us an opportunity to answer his call for "a new horizon", to break the tragedy.

The future can be very frightening. Hollywood tells us it will be a grim place — the natural world entirely paved under super-conurbations, or a desert wasteland where humanity fights for survival. Maybe that doesn't seem like such a leap of the imagination anymore, given the scale of wildfires and other events we are seeing around the world now.

Sure, if we believe Hollywood then we might all have flying cars one day. But that's not much compensation for total environmental degradation.

Does the future have to be frightening?

Last year, Australian film-maker Damon Gameau released a documentary called 2040. He imagines the best possible world we could be living in, 20 years from now. It's not science fiction. It's based on technologies and initiatives which are already helping to mitigate and adapt to climate change.

To achieve the best possible future, governments, businesses, communities and individuals all need to make the right choices. About how they invest, and innovate, and build, and live.

We all need to start making those right choices, right now.

I want us to:

- search for new horizons
- imagine our best possible coastal future, and
- commit to doing what it takes to achieve it.

But first, let's acknowledge the severity of the position we are in — the climate emergency.

The theme for today is "coasts on the front line". That pretty much sums it up.

We are drawn to the dynamic, ever-changing landscape of the coast as a place to live, work and seek inspiration.

But living and working on the coast comes with risks. They were very real this week, when Storm Brendan battered Britain and Ireland with winds up to 90 miles per hour.

Parts of the English coast are the fastest eroding in Europe. Last week a piece of Norfolk the size of two football pitches collapsed into the sea, leaving caravans balancing on the brink.

In England, 1.8 million homes are at risk of coastal flooding, and at least 2,000 properties are vulnerable to erosion over the next 50 years.

Crucial national infrastructure and industry are threatened too. Bacton Gas terminal in Norfolk — critical to 30 per cent of the UK's gas supply — is at risk from erosion and flooding. We've been working with the council and gas companies to help manage that risk with an innovative sandscaping scheme.

And we are losing valuable coastal habitat and heritage — we can expect to lose over 3,000 hectares of internationally important inter-tidal habitat by 2100. We've already lost 85 per cent of saltmarsh.

As well as being on the front line, our coasts are also one of our first lines of defence.

Beaches, cliffs, inter-tidal habitat and engineered defences absorb the power of the waves and help hold the rising tides at bay. But they are being put under more and more pressure by climate change, and they can only take so much.

The Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change has said the world has until 2030 to hold global warming to 1.5°C above pre-industrial levels.

Even if we do that, the IPCC says that sea levels will rise by anything from 26 to 77 centimetres by 2100. And extreme once-a-century sea level events will become annual events by 2050, in all future climate scenarios.

Later today at this conference, the Marine Climate Change Impacts Partnership will launch its 2020 Report Card. With a focus on impacts here in the UK, one of its conclusions is that the compound effect of higher tides and extreme rainfall will greatly increase flood risk.

Met Office climate projections say higher, warmer seas will drive increased storminess and bigger waves. That means more pressure on coastal defences, and more risk for coastal economies, environments and ways of life.

That is one vision of the future. And it is the best-case scenario.

If we fail to get global warming in check by the 2030 deadline set by the IPCC, things look much, much worse.

Last month I attended the UN's climate summit, COP25, in Madrid.

I had the honour of speaking at the launch of the Coalition of Finance Ministers for Climate Action. It was the first time Finance Ministers came together at a COP — a sign that economic leaders now recognise the imperative for action.

The Minister of Economy for Fiji said that when Cyclone Winston hit in 2016, it wiped out a third of GDP within 36 hours. Preparing for climate change is now at the heart of the Ministry of Economy's work.

Sadly, COP25 did not deliver the kind of agreement many of us were hoping for, and which we urgently need.

UN Secretary General, Antonio Guterres, said "the international community lost an important opportunity to show increased ambition on mitigation, adaptation and finance to tackle the climate crisis".

Later this year, the UK will be hosting COP26 in Glasgow. This gives our new government — and all of us — a precious window of opportunity.

The UK has already demonstrated leadership, being the first G7 country to set a net zero target by 2050. We must build on this and make 2020 a year of ambitious climate action.

We have the chance to help shape new global coalitions to deliver carbon neutrality by 2050, and adapt our world to the climate future we know is coming.

We can all play a part in that.

Last year, the Environment Agency announced its commitment to be a net zero organisation by 2030.

We will adopt a tough, internationally recognised definition of net zero, including the carbon we produce ourselves and consume through our supply chain.

We will reduce our emissions 45 per cent by 2030, and offset what remains.

And we will do it while we continue protecting people and the environment, making this country more resilient to climate risks — including coastal flooding and erosion.

Doing this by 2030 won't be easy.

But we will show how it can be done. We will find new technologies and create an effective working model to share best practice with others.

Last week I was in Great Yarmouth, where I saw how we are using innovative "limpet dams" to refurbish existing flood defences. This:

- reduces the carbon footprint of construction 62 per cent compared to replacing those defences
- helps better protect 4,500 homes, businesses and infrastructure, and

• gives the people of Great Yarmouth confidence in a sustainable and resilient future.

In addition to tackling the causes, we must adapt to the impacts of climate change.

As well as being Chair of the Environment Agency, I am also the UK's Commissioner to the Global Commission on Adaptation.

Last year, the GCA released a report which says that investing \$1.9 trillion in adaptation globally this decade, could guarantee \$7 trillion in net benefits.

These benefits come in the form of a "triple dividend". They:

- avoid future losses
- generate positive economic gains through innovation, and
- deliver social and environmental benefits.

For example, preservation and restoration of mangrove forests pays back 10 times the cost — protecting 18 million people and providing more than \$80 billion a year globally in avoided losses from coastal flooding, plus \$40 to 50 billion a year in benefits to fisheries, forestry and recreation.

In the UK, investing in adaptation could help us drive economic, social and environmental benefits for people who live and work in seaside towns, many of which suffer some of the worst deprivation in Britain.

At the Environment Agency, we know that the costs of making this country more resilient to flooding are far smaller than repairing damage afterwards.

The National Audit Office says for every £1 spent on protecting communities, around £9 in property damages and wider impacts are avoided.

If it weren't for flood and coastal infrastructure in England, the January 2017 tidal surge alone could have caused £37 billion in economic damages.

Early indications show that the economic damages from the floods in November last year are around £78 million. But, without flood defences, the damages could have been £1.6 billion higher. Flood protections helped to reduce potential damages by 95 per cent.

In November through to Christmas, approximately 1,400 households were flooded in England, compared to over 45,000 at-risk homes which were protected.

I don't say that to minimise anyone's suffering. I visited communities and met with people who were affected, including in Fishlake.

I know how devastating flooding is.

That is why it is not easy to say this:

As we face future climate change, we have to accept that whilst we can better

protect hundreds of thousands of homes and businesses, there will always be residual risk.

We cannot build our way out of this crisis.

We must adapt to it.

This year the Environment Agency will launch its new Flood and Coastal Erosion Risk Management Strategy.

Some of you may already have been involved in helping us shape it, or have read the draft which we released for consultation last year.

Until now, we have designed defences to protect us from past events — asking what we need to do to prepare for a repeat of the 1953 or 2013 east coast tidal surges, for example.

We need to change our thinking from past events to future ones.

So our strategy looks to a new horizon — to what our climate will be in the year 2100 — and identifies what we need to focus on over the next 10 to 30 years to make our best possible coastal future a reality.

We need to move from a concept of protection to resilience.

We want to put people at the heart of determining how they achieve resilience for their place, including exploring resilience standards as a way of helping people and places live with, recover from and adapt to flooding and coastal change.

We already have the means to do this.

Shoreline Management Plans are locally-owned, long-term plans for managing coastal change, and we are already working with coastal groups to refresh them. My colleagues Catherine Wright and Nick Hardiman will be talking more about that, later today.

Of course we will continue to invest in engineered coastal defences, but we also need to draw on wider resilience tools.

We need robust planning rules and building standards that ensure new development is resilient. And when communities are affected, existing properties and infrastructure should be built back better.

Sometimes, this might mean building back somewhere else.

Where future climate risk is so significant, some people may choose to adapt by relocating out of harm's way. That needs to be part of a long-term, community-owned plan, but the conversations need to start now.

This approach has been tested, for example in Defra's pathfinder project at Happisburgh, where the council acquired and removed at-risk properties.

We also need to embrace natural solutions.

Tomorrow, my colleague Roger Proudfoot will speak about our work with partners to protect and improve estuarine and coastal environments — the Restoring Meadow Marsh and Reef initiative.

These habitats deserve to be protected in their own right — and they repay us with carbon sequestration, reduced flood risk, and benefits to water quality, fisheries and recreation.

At Medmerry, in West Sussex, the largest managed realignment of open coast in Europe created over 180 hectares of new intertidal habitat which attracts 22,000 visitors a year while reducing flood risk to over 300 homes.

In addition to flood and coastal risk, the Environment Agency regulates industry and waste, and oversees water resources and quality — including bathing waters. So we are used to thinking about how environmental challenges are fundamentally connected — and how the solutions might be too.

This afternoon, Jessica Hickie will be speaking about what the Environment Agency is doing to help tackle plastic pollution — from source to sea.

As a nation, we need to think holistically and future proof decisions about what we build where, and what resources we use, so that every pound spent on new homes and infrastructure is sustainable and resilient.

We want to make the right choices together — and you can help us shape the future of the water environment right now, through our Challenges and Choices consultation.

And we need "adaptive approaches" which can be reviewed in response to changing risks and opportunities. We're already doing this in our plans for the Thames Estuary and the Humber — identifying different options for different potential futures.

What does the future hold?

For me, the best possible future holds a coast which is still the dynamic, ever-changing environment that thrills and inspires us today.

It will be clean and healthy, providing many of the solutions that deliver a carbon neutral world.

Buildings, engineering and infrastructure will work alongside natural habitats to support thriving coastal communities and livelihoods.

We won't turn our backs to the sea.

People will live with risk. They will live with more of it than we do today.

But they will understand it better, they will own it, and they will be empowered to make good choices about how to adapt to a changing climate.

We've already got the tools we need to achieve this. But we need to act now

if we want to make that future a reality.

Thank you very much.